Sports Oar Glun of New Hampshire

Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, May 13", 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Drew Young (Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie
Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary
Brundrett, Donna Stevens, John Santos, George Young, Vanessa Vittum, and Paul Perry.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:04pm.

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by John Stevens and seconded by John
Santos.

Membership Report: There are 188 members (16 life and 172 regular). Family breakdown is 82
single member, 22 two plus members, and 12 three plus members. Motion to accept made by Charlie
Parsons and seconded by Gary Brundrett.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young. Discussed finances. Motion to accept made by George
Young and seconded by Donna Stevens.

Publicity Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV. Nothing new, although there has been increasing
activity on the Ascutney Hillclimb on Facebook and promoting on Grassroots Motorsports Forum.

Sponsorship Report: Ballistic Motorsports still as a sponsor.

AutoCross Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV.
April 27" had 53 in attendance with 8 runs each and weather wasn't perfect.
May 4" had 49 in attendance with 8 runs each on a tight short course and weather was bad.

School #1 had 37 in attendance but 5 had to be turned away leaving 32 due to the overage in
attendance and with only 10 volunteers.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. 34 registered, weather is projected to okay. Full hill for this
event and all snow is gone. In Need of Volunteers. Reviewed revised budget. Terry Murphy IV
approved the budget as proposed and seconded by John Stevens.

Old Business:
MWHC Update:
Organizers meeting; 28 of 30 attended to review the entire event and scheduling. Seventy-
eight entries out of eighty, 1 vintage entry backed out. Rally America is searching for their



20™ driver. Press release for participant list will be going out tomorrow morning. Out of the
seventy-eight drivers three have been at all events since 1990. Media credential form has
been completed and will be put out soon and will be controlled by the auto road. Final
touches on the trophies are being done. Volunteers are still needed. Lodging is all done,
wrecker is set, emergency services are set, communications are set, and golf carts are set.
Everything budgeted for is bellow or on budget. SCCNH should have a tent at the event for
a merchandise vendor.

During the MWHC weekend there is an AutoX the club is committed to for Smoking Stangs
and is in need of an event chair and volunteers.

New Business:
Ray Boisseneau has joined as a member this year and has invited SCCNH to hold our July
meeting at his race shop again this year. SCCNH will be going.
Sunday tour on November 2™ starts for brunch and then will end at Ames Museum for a tour of
the facility and a club meeting.
Cheryl Laprade has contacted Howard Roundy about setting up and AutoX for her and Jerry
Gappens to compete, film, and put on the NHMS Charity website. June 1* AutoX set will be
left out and a few people will return to run it for them. NHMS crew will pick up the course.
Motion to accept and proceed with this event was approved.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:06pm. Moved by John Stevens and seconded by Drew Young.



